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14 March 2025 
 
Monitoring data 
With monitoring continuing in the exclusion zone, please find attached displacement monitoring 
data for the period 12am 13 February to 11.59pm 27 February 2025. This data is from the GPS 
sensors, survey prisms, tilt sensors and radar. 
 
Please note, this is raw data only for the period indicated above. We are unable to form opinions 
from this data as yet – it still needs to be analysed, interpreted and peer reviewed. 
Monitoring is continuing and more data is required.  
 
Geotechnical update 
Tasks completed/ongoing last week include: 

� Dye trace testing 
� Pile testing and critical monitoring for pile testing 
� Installation of two additional GPS sensors 
� Monitoring data release (see attached) 
� Weekly survey of prisms 

 
MBS resourcing update 
As noted in last week’s residents update, there is a critical shortage of suitably qualified personnel 
in this sector in Australia. 
 
We are continuing to seek further assistance for the MBS, including via the Victorian Building 
Authority (VBA) and specialised private and government recruiters. 
 
South East Water update 
A meeting was held on Wednesday between Derek Rotter and Tim Lloyd – GM Service Delivery at 
South East Water, to discuss cooperation on further investigations on their assets. 
 
Individual meetings 
We have a schedule of meetings planned with property owners from within the exclusion zone.  
 
Red Cross assistance 
After seeking permission from your meeting Chairpersons, we have invited a representative from 
Red Cross to the meeting today. They provide a Psychological First Aid service to people affected 
by a traumatic event. 
 
You may also be interested in viewing a short video by Doctors Rob Gordon and David Younger, 
who are two highly respected psychologist in disaster recovery in Australia. Dr Rob Gordon has 
also assisted in the development of Red Cross recovery programs in Australia and New Zealand. 
The road to recovery - an introduction 
 
Planned roadworks 
We will be doing repairs on Coburn Avenue next to the Charlesworth Street intersection early next 
week. We expect the works to be done in one day. Once finished, the road will be re-opened and 
the current detour removed. 
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